
 

 

 

 

4th January 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We know that we are facing challenging times and that we need to work together in order to protect you and 

your family.  As a country, we all need to do what we can to reduce the spread of the COVID-19 virus.  That is 

why the government has given clear guidance on self-isolation, household isolation and social distancing. 

 

The most recent scientific advice on how to further limit the spread of COVID-19 is clear. If children can stay 

safely at home, they should, to limit the chance of the virus spreading.  

 

That is why the government has asked parents to keep their children at home, wherever possible, to reduce 

the current transmission of the virus.  Schools will remain open only for those children who absolutely need 

to attend.  Obviously, the more children who attend school, the less effective the lockdown will be.  That is 

why we must work carefully and sensitively together in order to give the spaces in school to those pupils who 

absolutely need it. 

 

This school provision is for key workers who do not have another adult to look after their children safely at 

home.  On the days when your child can be looked after safely at home, they must not come to school. 

 

School will be closed to all pupils on Tuesday 5th January 2021 in order to make preparations and necessary 

arrangements for home learning and key worker provision. 

 

School will re-open from Wednesday 6th January 2021 at 8:45am until 3:30pm for all eligible children.  A 

school dinner will be provided at the cost of £2.20 which must be paid via Parent Pay as normal.  Morning 

toast will continue as normal at the cost of 25p for toast, 40p for a milkshake, 30p for juice and 25p for milk. 

 

For these eligible pupils only, we will continue to provide a before and after school provision (The Hive) at a 

cost if there is a demand for it.  This must be paid for in advance so that the required number of staffing can 

be organised and maintained. This will have limited places and the cost of this is £5.50 each morning session 

(from 7:30am) and £8.50 for an evening session (until 5.45pm). 

 

As has been outlined, we must work together in order to keep our children safe.  From Wednesday onwards 

this school will be providing a limited provision for as long as the lockdown is in place.  Please email Mrs 

Bridge at lbridge@lfatg.org.uk as soon as possible, stating which days and times you require this provision, 

for example if you work part-time, your child will only need to attend on certain days at certain times.   

  



 

If we have not heard from you by 11am on Tuesday 5th January, it is assumed that you will not require this 

provision at any point and your child will remain safely at your home until schools re-open. 

 

We ask that you continue to work with us in this difficult ongoing situation and let us know your 

requirements as soon as possible in order to draw up registers and make this provision safe. 

 

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

L Bridge 

Principal 


